	PART 1
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR

LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON THURSDAY 25TH MAY 2006

TITLE:    PRIVATE HIRE OPERATORS TO EXAMINE INSURANCE  OF DRIVERS

RECOMMENDATIONS:   THAT MEMBERS NOTE THE REPORT

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: THIS REPORT

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: ATTACHED

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

N/A

SOURCE OF FUNDING:

N/A

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

JANE NUGENT, PRINCIPAL LICENSING OFFICER

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:


MARTIN SEEL LICENSING OFFICER

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)        N/A

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES

N/A

DETAILS 


Condition for Private Hire Operators to Examine Insurance of Private Hire owner Drivers prior to employment.

At a meeting of the licensing regulatory panel on the 27th of April 2006 members revoked the private drivers licence of a Salford driver who it was alleged has been using his licensed Private hire vehicle without the appropriate insurance cover for hire and reward.

At the time of the offence the driver had been working for a large Salford Private Hire Operator but using his own vehicle.

Members showed concerns that the driver was able to deceive the Operator in this way and enquired as to the possibility of introducing a condition requiring a Private Hire Operator to inspect insurance of an owner-driver before being employed by the company.

The Panel was advised that under current legislation it was not a legal requirement for operators to examine insurance of owner drivers in this way, but it would be considered as best practice for operators to implement some form of regular insurance check within their own contract conditions of employment.

It is known that the larger Salford operators in any case do in fact   follow this procedure.

Before a private hire/hackney carriage vehicle licence plate is released to the proprietor insurance production is required.  Insurance production letters are sent out at random to individual licensees thereafter.  Due to the high cost of insurance many taxi insurance companies now allow taxi drivers to take out weekly cover for their vehicles.  Because of this it has made it extremely difficult to keep a track of every vehicle during the duration of the licence, and currently the only workable system is to continue with the random checks.

What is believed to have happened in the case of the uninsured driver is that he has taken out the appropriate cover to obtain the plate and to allow him to work for the operator, and has later reduced it to cover only social domestic and pleasure. The offence was only discovered as a result of him being involved in a road traffic accident.

This is an example of the administrative and enforcement problem caused as a result of the insurance companies introduction of the weekly cover system, thereby allowing unscrupulous drivers to manipulate the system.

It is felt that this particular incident is a one off and an extremely rare occurrence.  The majority of drivers are honest people and normally adhere to legal requests.

It is however, proposed as a further enforcement measure to increase the number of random letters sent out to proprietors for insurance production to  remind licensees of their responsibilities .

Enquiries have been made with several neighbouring local authorities, but it would appear that only one has currently a conditions to require production of insurance by owner drivers.

Under the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) act 1976 a Local Authority can set conditions to private hire operator’s vehicles and drivers they deem necessary.

It would be possible therefore to introduce conditions to private hire operators requiring them to have in force a system of administration to ensure that all licensed vehicles not owned and licensed by that company (owner drivers) are appropriately insured before allowing them to commence work.

Members are asked to consider this report and decide upon the proposal.

